
 

General Meeting held at PKR, 20th April 2017. 

Meeting opened at: 7.00pm 

Chair:   Jamie Williams 

Apologies:  Dermot, Mick, Roger, Colin 

Attendance:  As per below; 

• Dave - #77 

• Tony - #01 

• Simon - #74 

• Dale - #35 

• Scotty - # 37 

• John - #42 

• Jason - # TBA 

• Ben - #29 

• Jamie - #57 

• Doc - #57  

Correspondence in: Nil 

Correspondence out: Nil 

Review of previous minutes:  

Agreed: Tony   Seconded: Dave/ Ben 
 

Reports: 



 

 

Presidents Report – Jamie Williams 

Big thankyou to all club members who attended and helped out with the Shannons Wheels 
show – representing “Ford” as it was the main focus of the event.  
We had our resident bogan man “Mick” who showed them all up on TV and had the XB 
revving nicely on the WIN TV.  
Big thankyou to Doc – who has been over at Perth representing the Falcon GT club of 
Canberra and winning awards for his entry of an XA Purple Coupe.  
Also – Big welcome to our newest member Jason Wilcombs. Jason brings to the club a tidy 
XA GT yellow glow/ black. Jason has a real passion for his car and GT`s in general and is 
eagerly looking forward to our next club run.  
 
Vice Presidents Report – Roger Pfieffor 

Absent  
 
 
Secretary’s Report – Dermot Walsh 
Absent 
 
 
Treasurer’s Report – Ben Evell 
 

 Opening balance  $3,817.48 
 Meeting expense   $110.70 
 Donation Rotary    $nil 
 PL insurance   $nil 
 Internet hosting  $Nil 
 Total expenses  $110.70 
  

Club run charity donations $nil 
Merchandise sales  $219.00 
Membership   $ 60.00 
Sponsorships   $nil 
Total income   $180.00 
 
Closing balance  $3,389.88 

 
Ben raised with members that he has some spare official club shirts available for purchase 
(Blue/ Black design).  
Jamie – to give Ben $70 at the next meeting re merchandise sales from the Shannons 
wheels show and shine day.  

 

Events Managers Report – David Chapman & Tony Bevacqua 

• 3 x members attended the last club run to Wakefield Raceway 
(weather was terrible conditions and those travelled together in 
Dave`s Ranger) But had a good day all the same. 



 

 

• May 14th 2017 – was picnic in the Park Bungendore (Since been 
postponed til 21st May 2017 due to clash with Mothers Day). See 
website for further details.  

• June 17th and 18th – the much waited for trip to Gosford Motor 
Museum. Overnight stay for all members attending 
(accommodation details being sent via email) Lots of discussion 
on this trip re taking of our beloved GT`s for the drive to Gosford or 
taking family car or possibly a bus?? After lengthy discussions all 
agreed to allow members to decide on the day. If you wish to take 
your pride and joys please do as some are. If you wish to take the 
family car for the run then that’s your choice. The bus option was a 
possibility but most likely not viable on this occasion due to 
numbers and logistics to organise. Please see details for further 
accommodation details and also check website for meeting times 
and location for departure.  

 

Web Master Report – Doc Baldwin 

Nil to report web wise. All running good as per expected. 
 
Doc attended the ACT Motor Council meeting on behalf of Mick Walsh – Doc gave our club 
apologies for our club registrar being absent. 
 
Registrar - Mick Walsh 
 

• Absent 
 
General Business: 

• Simon scored some awesome number plates from Scotty for his yellow BA 
GT. The President had nothing to do with this.  

• Doc represented our club at GT Nationals where he won best Modified for his 
XA Coupe GT 

• Barry Jamieson won runner up for best “Restored.” 
• Docs Red XA GT Coupe is sick and weeping and needs some love from his 

owner – that’s why he wasn’t at the GT Nationals.  
• Doc explained what happened whilst at the Nationals and how it all worked. 

He went to all the necessary meetings and issue was raised about having 
only President/ Vice Presidents as the club delegates for representation at 
these events. President stated that we have no intention of changing our 
delegate and very happy and thankful to Doc for taking on this role. This was 
also raised at the GT Nationals meetings by Doc. So there will be no change 
to this at the current time. Thankyou Doc.  

 
Meeting closed at:   

8.20pm 


